
FROM THE DESK OF THE CITY MANAGER 

 

 

The Summer Pool Season is in full swing! We hope that everyone gets a chance to 

get out and enjoy our Swimming Pool this season as well as the other activities in 

our Parks. Price of Admission for the Swimming Pool: Adults $5.00, Children 4 and 

under is Free, Children 5 – 17 is $2.00 and Senior Citizens $2.00 

 

After 33 years of total service, our Police Chief Jeff Boyer is enjoying retirement. We 

would like to announce that Justin Rice has been appointed as our new Chief of 

Police 

 

The Lafayette Bicentennial Celebration was recently held at City Park with a 

positive turnout. We would like to thank all who worked tirelessly on the event. We 

would also like to thank Governor Mike DeWine for attending and taking part in 

this celebration. 

 

The Burkhart Lane Road / Culvert Lining repair has been awarded and is 

scheduled to start soon. This is a joint project with the County, Township and the 

City. Once the project starts, we ask for your patience if you travel this road. 

 

Thanks to the many generous donations of our local businesses, the Gallia County 

Chamber of Commerce has announced that there will be fireworks for the RiverRec 

Celebration for the 4th of July. 
 

The city has been working on an online project for our Cemeteries. We have added a 

link for our Moundhill Cemetery on the Homepage of our Website under the “Links 

Menu”. Click on this link and it will take you into the program and you can search 

for your loved ones. Once the Pine Street Cemetery section is complete, we will add 

this link as well. 

 

With the warmer weather the Police Department will be patrolling the Public Use 

Area Riverfront more frequently. Drag Racing and Squealing of tires is not 

permitted and Tickets for these offences will be written. Please no littering and 

place any trash in the proper containers and as always, no Alcohol is permitted. 

 

 
 
   


